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The Rumble Sheet

	 Greetings to all,
	 	 Hopefully, everyone sweated out August 

without a heat stroke.  Maybe September will 
have a little more pleasant weather in store for 
us as we prepare for college football and  our 
annual Play Day.  First thing is a reminder that 
our first Saturday breakfast plan for Sept. 7 
has been changed.  Please note!!  We will now 
meet at 8:30am at the Golden Corral which is 
just north of 71st Street on Mingo Road.  Also, 

remember that Play Day is Sept. 21.  Read about it in a separate article herein.  
And you might want to bring your lawn chairs.  My hope is that everyone has their 
Model A tuned and ready for some fancy driving both at Play Day and during the 
Fall Tour to Holdenville.
	 A special welcome to John and Beverly Bornefeld of Broken Arrow who 
recently joined our club.  Please welcome them to our friendly fold.  Many enjoyed 
visiting with them at our August meeting where we heard Bart Largent tell some 
gangster stories.  I still think he has the missing tommy-gun!!  (Bart claims no 
relation to Steve Largent.)
	 I’d like to take a moment to acknowledge several members who go the extra 
mile to provide fun and interesting experiences for our club.  Ralph and Connie 
led us on an amazing monument tour up in Owasso earlier this year following 
breakfast.  Alan Schmidt organized the trip to the Kolache Festival where we were 
finally united with Marvin P. Shoulders on our return drive through Henryetta.  The 
Ramsey Family hosted our Independence Day picnic and Charlie presented a demo 
for us with his explosive sniffing 
dog.  Joanna Cooper hosted both our 
Christmas party last year and our 
ice cream social this summer.  Roy 
and Barbara led us to Okmulgee 
for a Valentine luncheon and will 
present the program this month 
on their Asian travels.  Chris has 
entertained us with two historical, 
as well as, hysterical trivia contests.  
Harold and Ruby hosted our fantastic 
fishing derby this past month and the 
Chessers and Sullivans are hosting 
the Fall Tour in Holdenville on 
October 3-6.  Kent has arranged with 
Asbury Methodist Church for our 
Play Day and has coordinated the 
games and prizes.  Harold continues 
to publish monthly our excellent 
Rumble Sheet while Steve manages

FISHING DERBY WINNERS:  Bobby Jackson-
grand champ!  Most fish at 12 plus the smallest, 
Donna Robinson-2nd largest fish, Marvin Mellage-
2nd most fish at 9, Linda Mellage-Largest fish 
caught, Roy Cail-First fish caught, Virginia Harris-
winner of Washer-Hook game, Ollie Harris-2nd 
Place in Washer-Hook game and winner of smelly 
fish-measuring board for his unique story which, 
as holder of smelly fish-measuring board, positions 
him as person-in-charge for Second Annual Fishing 
Derby!Message continued on page 2
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Tulsa Model A Ford Club
8/20/2019 7:00 to 8:30 PM 

Prepared by Andy Dunn, Secretary
		   
	 Ken Brust opened the meeting 
with the Pledge of Allegiance to the 
Flag, then prayer offered by Mitchell 
DuVall. The financial report indicates 

that the bank and treasurer agree as to the account 
balance for yet another month. If any club members 
wish more financial info please contact Alan Schmidt, 
Treasurer.   Sunshine report; Jamie is here and is 
recovering nicely and soon will be driving again. Harold 
Helton continues to recover from hip surgery and has 
returned to drive the school bus for Jenks. Ted Forcum is 
in Saint John Hospital being treated for fluid on the lung. 
Jerry Sloan while recovering from Knee surgery has 
experienced some bleeding in the knee. Jan Hamm has 
been experiencing back spasms. Please keep these folks 
in your thoughts and prayers as they continue with their 
recoveries. 
	 New Members Beverly and John Bornefeld 
are with us tonight. They have three, 1930 model A’s; 
Coupe, Truck and Sedan.  Welcome Beverly and John!  
Congratulations to all the August birthdays in the crowd. 
Jerry Conrad reported a couple of Model A’s for sale by a 
past club member, a 1931 Coupe, and a 1928 Tudor. See 
Jerry for details. There is an electrical seminar being held 
in OKC by the Sooner Club Thursday evening. Let them 
know if you are interested. The men’s coffee Tuesday 
mornings continues to draw 8 to 12 club members 
weekly. Next Tuesday (8/27/19) morning coffee will 
be held in Catoosa at the McDonalds by the Hard Rock 
8:00am.
The Fishing Derby was a great success. Many thanks to 
Harold, Ruby and the Boys. We had four trophy Winners! 
Read all about it, in the article Ken wrote in the Rumble 
Sheet.
	 Bart Largent our guest tonight comes to us from 
the Fort Worth area and is a member of the Fort Worth 
Model A club. He is the author of two books on bank 
robberies and crimes during the 1920’s and 1930’s and 
works as a Federal Law Enforcement Officer with the 
US Treasury Department. He shared great stories with us 
about his books and the research into them. Bart has an 
extensive collection of memorabilia some of which he 
shared with us. Many thanks, Bart!!
	 Lots of changes since the last Rumble Sheet, so 
let’s check the calendar.

SEPTEMBER
First Saturday breakfast, Sept. 7, Golden Corral 8:30am 
no driving plans after breakfast currently,              Happy Trails to You!

Tuesday, Sept 17, Meeting the Cail’s present program on 
Asia travels
Saturday, Sept. 21 playday is scheduled with Kent 
leading. Kent is publishing a notice in the Rumble Sheet 
with all the details

OCTOBER
Thursday, October 3, looking for a leader, need to 
organize a meeting spot and route to Holdenville. Ken 
and Tory will be on a cruise
Tuesday, October 16, Baked Potato Night General 
discussion and social evening. No formal program.

NOVEMBER & DECEMBER
Nov. 2, No Breakfast
Nov. 9, Breakfast at Hardrock Casino and Veterans 
parade.
Nov. 19, Lori Fulbright.
Dec. 7, Breakfast and parades to be announced
Dec. 15 Sunday Afternoon Christmas Party Luncheon
Dec. 17, Tuesday, no meeting
Door prize winners, Sharon Latimer and Harold Misner 
won books by Bart Largent and James Bond won a 
Model A toy truck.

President’s Message continued from Page 1
our superb web site and publishes our directory.  
And, of course, we are always grateful to our faithful 
suppliers of drinks at all club events, Bobby and 
Cheryl, who continue to keep us hydrated!  There are 
many others of you who always step in to offer help 
and do the little behind-the-scene chores like Donna 
organizing the cookies each month for our meetings 
and Connie sending cards to those with health issues.  	
	 This club simply would not be the same 
without everyone’s enthusiastic help and generous 
support.  A huge THANK YOU to all of you.  With 
that said, we have four Board members rotating off the 
Board this year and are seeking candidates to serve in 
their stead.  We have two members who have already 
graciously agreed to serve but would like to have two 
more.  If you want to help with the planning of club 
activities and the coordination of events, please visit 
with me.  No high pressure sales pitch, I promise!
	 If you have not sent in your Fall Tour 
application form, please do so asap!  We need a final 
count to make sure everything is covered.  If you have 
something which might be a nice door prize, please let 
me know.  It doesn’t need to be new.  Many thanks to 
Don House, Jerry Conrad and others in the past who 
have donated posters, pictures, tools, parts, Model A 
items and whatever else for use.  	
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	 If you missed the outing 
to Misner’s Hideaway in 
Sapulpa, you missed an 
outstanding  time, whether 
you fish or not.  We had a 
couple dozen members in 
their Model A’s climb the 
steep gravel road into the 
backwoods to discover a 

little piece of paradise among the Blackjack trees.  A 
nice air conditioned cabin, large enough to feed and 
seat all of us, was available after many had fished the 
pond, catching and releasing a total of 26 fish.  There 
were bass, crappie, perch and catfish caught by some 
real experts.  Bait used included artificial lures, live 
worms, minnows and even some Johnson grass!  
	 Roy kicked off the derby at 10am with a quick 
snatch of a really nice 10” bass.  Soon, several others 
followed with catches of their own.  They kept Ken 
and Tory busy scrambling to come at a call to measure 
and record each catch.  As the fishing folks continued 
to spread out around the pond, looking for just the 
right spot, it made it even more challenging until the 
Misner boys brought an all-terrain vehicle to help.
	 Ken and Tory respond to the many calls of 
“I’ve got another one!”  Finally, the whistle was 
blown at noon to end the contest and to join those in 
the cool cabin for a delicious lunch of burgers, dogs, 
salads, beans, cobbler and ice cream followed by 
announcement of the derby awards.  
	 Linda Mellage caught the largest fish 
measuring 17.5” just edging out Donna’s fish of 
17”.  Bobby caught the most fish at 12 while edging 
out Marvin who snagged 9.  Bobby also caught the 
smallest fish.  Even those who didn’t catch anything 
enjoyed the experience!  During the morning fishing 
derby, those in the cabin were helping Ruby and 
Harold prepare the lunch while trying their hand at 
a hook and washer game.  Virginia managed to edge 
out hubby, Ollie, for the trophy, but Ollie won over 
the crowd with his story during dessert which earned 
him the coveted award of the “smelly wooden fish 
measuring board!”  
	 Congratulations to all who participated and 
many, many thanks to the Misners for hosting the 
fishing derby.  Everyone is anxious to return again for 
another fun fishing experience.  (For those interested, 
the Misner getaway 40-acre fishing camp is listed on 
Airbnb in Sapulpa.  Check it out!)
	 More pictures on page 5.
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2019 OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS

President Ken Brust............................ kvbrust@cox.net................................................................... 918 728-2015.
Vice President Bobby Jackson............ bjackson4@sbcglobal.net...................................................... 918 261-2238
Secretary Andy Dunn.......................... Adunn1@msn.com.................................................................918.645.2945.
Treasurer Alan Schmidt...................... 67zoomie@gmail.com...........................................................512.434.9939
Director Johnny Nicholson................. Johnny_nicholson@gmail.com.............................................918-809-8053.
Director David Lonsdale..................... dbl_lonsdale@sbcglobal.net..................................................918.348.4188
Director Don Reed.............................. donsthunderbird@gmail.com................................................918-361-6164

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Advertising.........................Alan Schmidt...............................67zoomie@gmail.com......................512.434.9939
Clothing.............................Kent Washburn.............................klwashburn@cox.net........................918 693-8504
Club Directory...................Steve Reiser.................................stevereiser@hotmail.com..................918 851-8634
Cookies..............................Donna Robinson..........................rdonna45@gmail.com.......................918 698-6281
Membership.......................Alan Schmidt...............................67zoomie@gmail.com
Mileage Awards..................Roy Cail.......................................roycail@cox.net................................918 906-0575
Name Tags..........................Linda Ochs...................................hotdog263@cox.net..........................918 688-3707
Newsletter Coordinator......Harold Helton...............................hahelton@cox.net.............................918 230-4906
Photography.......................Barbara Cail.................................barbcail@cox.net..............................918 299-5691
Programs	 Board with membership assistance
Refreshments & drinks......Cheryl & Bobby Jackson.............bjackson4@sbcglobal.net.................918 261-2238
Sunshine Person.................Connie Hudson............................conniehudson@cox.net.....................918 269-7240
Supplies..............................Marvin & Linda Mellage.............lindamellage@cox.net......................918 629-2978
Tours..................................Board of Directors with membership assistance
Web Site ............................Steve Reiser.................................stevereiser@hotmail.com..................919 851-8634
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DATE                EVENT AND LOCATION                                                                      TIME

September 7...........Breakfast, Golden Corral, 71st & Mingo Road...............................................................8:00 a
September 10.........Ladies’ Luncheon, Table 20 Restaurant, 1927 South Harvard, Tulsa............................11:30 a
September 17.........Business Meeting, Asian Slide Show - Barbara Cail...................................................... 7:00 p
Septemnrt 21..........Play Day, Asbury Methodist Church, lunch-games.......................................................10:00 a
October 3-6............Fall Tour, Meet at QT on 151st & Memorial...................................................................9:30 a
October 15..............Business Meeting, Baked Potato Night.......................................................................... 7:00 p
November 2............NO Breakfast
November 9............Breakfast, Hard Rock Casino, Claremore Veterans’ Day Parade....................................8:30 a
November 19..........Business Meeting, Lori Fullbright, Channel 6 crime reporter........................................ 7:00 p
December 7............Breakfast and parades........................................................................................................TBA
December 15..........Sunday Christmas Luncheon, TiAmo Restaurant........................................................... 1:00 p
December 17..........NO MEETING

   C a l e n d a r  o f  E v e n t s

Tulsa Model A Ford Club’s 
Play Day is scheduled for 
September 21, 2019 at Asbury 
United Methodist Church.  We 

will meet in the north parking lot of Asbury (on 66th 
street) at 10:00 am.  Turn east on to South 66th Street 
at the light on South Mingo Road located across from 
Union High School.  The parking lot is located on the 
south side of 66th Street.  Enter the lot at the second 
entrance from Mingo.  There will be signs posted to 
assist you.  There will be car games, walk up games, 
and food opportunities ending about 1:00 pm or so.  
Start practicing now.

More pictures from the f ishing derby . .  .

coffee 
north
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	 Call Connie Hudson, 
918-269-7240 with concerns.

Sunshine 
Report

Members’ Birthdays &
Anniversaries

September
 1  Rodger Johnson
 2  Kent & Jeanne Washburn
 3  Richard & Donna Robinson
 8  Robert & Margaret Soper
 8  Harold Misner
10  Audrey DeCamp
11  Dave Pilmaier
13  David Black
14  Sandy Sewell
15  Jeanne Washburn
16  Charlene Sloan
19  Sue Harris
19  Chuck & Carolanne Mahan
20  Bill & Sue Harris
21  Ralph & connie Hudson
22  Richard Robinson
24  Linda Mellage
24  Bob Soper
29  Ralph Hudson
30  Don & June Chesser

Club Jackets, Hats and More
	 If you are interested in purchasing clothing 
items with the Club Logo, 
contact Kent Washburn 
918-693-8504 or 
klwashburn@cox.net 

LIST

September - Jeanne Washburn,  
Linda Mellage
October - Mayleta Duncan, 
Cheryl Jackson
November - Melody DuVall, 
Virginia Harris

December - Jeanne Washburn, Tory Brust

Two very nice 
Model A’s for 
sale. A brown 
1931 Coupe 
and a black 
1928 Tudor.  
Contact Dick 

Burnett at 918-289-3939
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2019 HOLDENVILLE 
FALL TOUR

	  The 2019 Fall Tour to Holdenville, Oklahoma is 
just around the corner.  If you are travelling from Oklahoma 
City or Tulsa, you can take highways, or scenic routes.  
Oklahoma City members can take scenic Route 66 to Hwy 
62 to Okemah for lunch on Thursday.  Tulsa members can 
take Hwy 75 to Okmulgee, then scenic Hwy 62 to meet in 
Okemah for lunch on Thursday at the Hen House.  Ricki, 
Gary, June and Don will meet you there and escort you to 
the hotel—the Best Western Plus in Wewoka. 
	 But, what will you be doing, where will you be 
going and when will all the activites be held, you might 
ask.  An itinerary and registration has been provided on the 
Club’s newsletters telling you everything about the event, 
but what is in Holdenville?? 
	 Did you know that Holdenville is the county seat 
of Hughes County, or that it has had a post office since 
1895.  It was originally a Creek Settlement called “Echo”.  
Despite it’s small size, it has a notable history.  It has 
been home to many famous people—Dave Brown, Seattle 
Mariner’s manager, Jackie Brown, Major League Baseball 
pitcher, “Dizzy” Dean, Major League baseball pitcher, Jack 
Jacobs, Canadian Football League quarterback, Richard 
Jordan, NFL player, Velma Middleton, jazz singer, and yes, 
Boone Pickens, billionaire oil and gas businessmen.  These, 
among many others, got their start in Holdenville.  
	 The town is located approximately five miles 
north of the Holdenville City Lake, eight miles north of 
the Canadian River, six miles north of Little River, and 23 
miles south of I-40.  The area is mostly wooded and flanked 
by gently rolling hills.  (Great terrain for Model A scenic 
drives).  
	 Every year, for the last 28 years, the City has held 
the Fall Festival.  It has been called many names over 
the years—Hog Wild Day was one—and there was a hog 
calling contest and greased pig contest.  In recent years it 
has included a parade, classic car show, and an open-air 
market fair with dozens of booths and vendors.    Some of 
the current events include museum tours, wine tasting, and 
live music.
	 Holdenville is home to many good restaurants.  
American, Chinese, Mexican and Italian are here.  In 
addition many fast food, bar-b-ques, and old fashioned 
diners dot the streets.  
	 If you are planning to attend the Fall Tour, you 
are definitely in for a fun-filled three days.  Or if you can’t 
make all three days, come for what you can and enjoy this 
towns old fashioned hospitality.  We look forward to seeing 
you here, Oct. 3-6.  Please stay safe and healthy until then.

2019 FALL TOUR 
ITINERARY

 
October 3, 2019, Thursday

Optional travel day to Wewoka, OK
Lunch at Hen House in Okemah

613 West Broadway Street.  (918-623-2501) .                                          
Check in at the Best Western Plus at 

201 Commerce Drive, Wewoka
Mention “Tulsa Model A Club” for discounted rate

of $94 plus tax. 405-257-6777 
Rate guaranteed if registering early.  Before (9/18/19)

Dinner on your own  

October 4, 2019, Friday
	 Depart Best Western at 9:00 am 

travel to Wes Watkins Technology Center for tour, 
wellness seminar, and catered bar b que lunch.  

Cost for lunch is $20/person collected with your 
registration.

	 1:30 pm depart Wes Watkins Technology 
Center

travel to Wewoka for Tour of the 
Seminole Nation Museum

Cost will be $2 per person to be collected at the door.
	 3 pm - 4 pm  Come and go reception

First United Bank in Wewoka
Complimentary hor d’ouerves and punch

Dinner on your own

Saturday, October 5, 2019
	 Depart from Best Western at 9:15 for travel to 

Holdenville for parade line up
11-1:30 Tour Exhibits
Dean Goforths Autos
lunch on your own.

2:00 p.m. Start poker run at Best Western Hotel
	 2-4 pm Poker Run and scenic drive.  

Last stop back at hotel.
6 pm Dinner at Rudy Allen’s Steakhouse 

(next to hotel) 
Cost per person is $21 to be collected 

with registration by 9/18/19
8 pm Assemble in Hotel Meeting Room 

for door prizes and wrap up.
 

Sunday October 6
Check out and return home

Thanks to all.
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Registration 
2019 Fall Tour to Holdenville, OK

Thursday, October 3, 2019 – Sunday, October 6, 2019 

Name(s): _________________________________________________________________________________ 

Model A or Modern Car? (Circle one)            Cell Phone: ___________________________________________ 

Make your hotel reservation at Best Western, Wewoka – (405)257-6777 - $94.00 plus tax per night. 
	 On line booking available:  

www.bestwestern.com/en_US/book/hotel-rooms.37133.html?groupId=8A1YE619
To get discount rate; code word is Tulsa Model A Club. Rate available only to Wed., September 18. 

Friday, October 4 
•	  	 Do you plan to go to the Wes Watkins Tech Center Tour/Health Screen; Yes____ No____ 
•	 	 Lunch, all inclusive catered bar-b-que $20/per collected with registration). Yes____ No____
•	 	 Do you plan to tour Seminole Nation Museum, Yes____ No____  cost $2 collected at the door. 
•	 	 Do you plan to attend the complimentary reception at First United Bank, hors d’oeuvres and punch 
•	 		  Yes _____ No____ 	
•	 	 Dinner on your own .

Saturday, October 5
•	 	 Do you plan to attend the Fall Festival, and be in the parade? Yes_____ No____     		
•	 	 Lunch on your own.  	
•	 	 Do you plan to participate in the poker run Saturday afternoon, Yes____ No____ .
•	 	 Do you plan on attending dinner at Rudy Allen’s Steak House, cost $21.00/per to be collected with 		

	 registration, includes non alcoholic drink, meal, desert and gratuity. Yes____ No____ 

In order for us to get an accurate count, please complete and return the registration form no later than 
Wednesday, September 18, 2019. You must return the registration form to be eligible for any of the wonderful 
door prizes. 

Please return registration form and checks to: 
Tulsa Model A Club, PO Box 33348, Tulsa, OK 74153-3348 

Any Questions, contact:  
Don Chesser (405-380-2915) OR Gary Sullivan (405) 818-4219
 Don.chesser.dc@gmailcom                          rickis@hotmail.com

http://www.bestwestern.com/en_US/book/hotel-rooms.37133.html?groupId=8A1YE619
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About the Tulsa Model A Ford Club
Chapter #8231 of the Model A Club of America (MAFCA) 

	 This is the official publication of the Tulsa Chapter of Model A Ford Club of America. This monthly  
newsletter is mailed to members, prospective members, advertisers and editors of similar publications. It’s 
purpose is to keep you informed of what has taken place, scheduled activities and to promote fellowship among 
club members.
	 Members are encouraged to submit articles containing technical or any club related information. Articles 
must reach the editor by the 5th of the month to insure publication in that month’s newsletter. Articles received 
after that will appear in a following newsletter.
	 Membership dues for the Tulsa Model A Ford Club are $30 per family annually payable at the end of the 
year. Contact the New Member chairperson for new memberships and the Treasurer for renewals.  The Tulsa 
Model A Ford Club recommends membership in the national MAFCA organization.
	 Members may advertise at no cost, non-business ads in the newsletter For Sale, Wanted or Trade section. 
Businesses may advertise with cost by the ad size, (business card size or 1/4 page) in the  advertising section. 
The number of ads are restricted to space available in the Rumble Sheet. Contact the Advertising chairperson 
for details.

Meeting Schedule
•	 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m.3rd Tuesday of each 

month at Charles Hardesty Library, 8316 East 93rd 
Street, Tulsa

•	 Breakfast - 8:30 a.m., 1st Saturday of each month, 
location to be announced

•	 Board Meeting - 7:00 p.m., 1st Tuesday of each 
month, Charles Hardesty Library, 8316 East 93rd 
Street, Tulsa

The Rumble Sheet
Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P.O. Box 33348
Tulsa, OK 74153-3348

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE, LETTER, OR 
FOR SALE OR TRADE, EMAIL:

	 Harold Helton - hahelton@cox.net
	


